City of Bromley
City Council Meeting
Wednesday March 12, 2025

The City of Bromley met in a regular session on Wednesday March 12, 2025 @ 6pm, with a
pledge to the flag and Mayor Denham presiding.

Roll Call - Council members present: Mike Kendall, Andrew Clift, Dianne Wartman, Tim
Wartman, Kelly Dudley. Absent - Dave Radford.

Call to Order ~ staff present: Park Hills Police Sargeant Briane DeWaine, Fire Chief Mike
Steward, City Attorney Matt Woods, Public Works Jack Dudley. Absent: Brittany Hinzman City
Clerk.

Approval of Minutes: motion made to approve minutes Tim Wartman, seconded by Dianne
Wartman Allin favor, Yes

Citizen Report - No Report

PDS - Andrew Clift - Meeting held on the 27" of February. The city currently has 10 active
cases with 3 new reported all three due to rubbish. Property at 305 Main Street is a total mess.
Since all Property Liens have been satisfied, it is now in the hands of the city to initiate
demolition. A short discussion on the report that the property has been sold recently has
resulted in Mr. Matt Woods, our new attorney will check into this issue and bring it back to
council.

Police Report - Sargeant Briane DeWaine reported that an issue was dealt with within the
limits of the city where a uber driver coming from the Buffalo Bar was robbed by handgun and
forced to be driven to the perpetrators home where the handgun was discharged. No one was
injured and the issue is now under investigation.

Fire Report - Chief Mike Steward reported that his report was forwarded earlier and that they
are continuing to work with BP pertaining to a water line replacement which will soon be
finished.

Hall Committee -~ Dianne Wartman reported that she is obtaining on estimates for
improvements in the downstairs hall discussed at last meeting and should have them soon.
She is also getting estimates from gutter companies for cleaning. Hope to have that soon as
well.

Public Works Report - Jack Dudley, no report

Attorney Report — Mr. Matt Woods, our new attorney, introduced himself to the council. He
reported that he is currently obtaining and reviewing all the city files from Mr. Kim Vocke’s
office to come up to speed on past issues he was dealing with.

Ways and Means - Mike Kendall reported that all the financial reports seem to be on target and
there was nothing new to report.



Parks and Playground - Dianne Wartman reported that the wood benches are in and look
great. Waiting on the blacktop company to begin the work on the pickleball court. She also
needs a source for signage with the rules of play. Short discussion. Dianne will investigate this
for next meeting. The mayor asked to check on the condition of the dogwood tree at the
memorial. It does not look good and may need to be replaced.

Insurance - Kelly Dudley reported that all the paperwork has been submitted and she is
meeting with Jessica soon to get more information for this position. She reported that the first
meeting on the Memorial Day parade will take place soon.

Mayor’s Report - Mayor Denham made a couple more comments about our new attorney. Mike
Kendall reported that Matt has an assistant paralegal in his office that has experience with
municipal processes and procedures, and she will be a great resource for us.

Commiittee reports approval - motion by Mike Kendall to accept all reports with a second by
Andrew Clift. All in favor, Yes

Old Business - No report
New Business - No report
Communications - No communications

Approval of Bills - Motion by Kelly Dudley to approve all bills be paid with a second by Dianne
Wartman. Allin favor, Yes

Adjournment - Motion by Tim Wartman to adjourn with a second by Kelly Dudley. Allin favor,
Yes

Meeting adjourned- 6:23pm.
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